
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board

26 November 2024

CERTIFIED MAIL
9589 0710 5270 0591 2594 33

John Febbo, General Manager
City of Sacramento Recycling and Solid Waste Division
2812 Meadowview Road, Building 1
Sacramento, CA 95832

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
CONCERNING

TENTATIVE WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
FOR 

CITY OF SACRAMENTO
28TH STREET LANDFILL 
SACRAMENTO COUNTY

Enclosed for your review is a copy of the tentative revised waste discharge 
requirements (WDRs) and Monitoring and Reporting Program (MRP) for 28TH Street 
Landfill in Sacramento County.  Also enclosed is a notice of public hearing (NOPH) to 
interested parties, pursuant to §21730 of Title 27, California Code of Regulations, 
Section 20005 et seq. (Title 27).  The enclosed NOPH describes the date, time, and 
place that the Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board (Central Valley 
Water Board) is scheduled to have a hearing to consider the adoption of the tentative 
WDRs.

Electronic copies of the proposed tentative WDRs and MRP Order and the Notice of 
Public Hearing are available for viewing and downloading on our website
(www.waterboards.ca.gov/centralvalley/board_decisions/tentative_orders).
Persons wishing to comment on this matter must submit their testimony, evidence, 
and/or comments in writing to the attention of Brad Shelton at the Central Valley Water 
Board no later than 5:00 p.m. on 27 December 2024. Written materials received after 5 
p.m. on 27 December 2024 will not be accepted and will not be incorporated into the 
administrative record if doing so would prejudice any party.

http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/centralvalley/board_decisions/tentative_orders
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If you do not have access to the Internet or otherwise require paper copies of these 
documents, please contact the undersigned at (916) 464-1588 or by email at
brad.shelton@waterboards.ca.gov. 

Brad Shelton, P.G., C.E.G. 
Senior Engineering Geologist 
Title 27 Permitting and Mining Unit

Enclosures:
1. Notice of Public Hearing
2. Tentative WDRs Order
3. Tentative Monitoring and Reporting Program Order

cc: (Via Electronic Mail Including Enclosures)
Tomas Torres, US Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9, San Francisco
Editor, Sacramento Bee, Sacramento
Editor, Sacramento Press, Sacramento
Chris Thoma, Planning Superintendent, City of Sacramento, Sacramento
John Lewis, Sacramento County Environmental Health, Sacramento
Eric Haupt, Sacramento County Environmental Health, Sacramento
Kamron Miller, Sacramento County Environmental Health, Sacramento
Jason Smalley, Sacramento County Environmental Health, Sacramento
Rachel Beck, CalRecycle, Sacramento
Ali Rezvani, State Water Board, Division of Drinking Water, Sacramento
Morgan Kilgour, Department of Fish and Wildlife, Region 2, Rancho Cordova
Christopher Moskal, Office of Chief Counsel, SWRCB, Sacramento
Brianna St. Pierre, Land Disposal Program, DWQ, SWRCB, Sacramento
Howard Hold, Central Valley Water Board, Rancho Cordova
Devin Strecker, Interested Party, Sacramento
Beth Foster, Interested Party, Sacramento
JoEllen Arnold, Interested Party, Sacramento
Donna Paul, Interested Party, Sacramento
Tom Biglione, Interested Party, Sacramento

Via US Postal Service (NOPH Enclosure only)
Devin Strecker, Interested Party, Sacramento
Beth Foster, Interested Party, Sacramento
JoEllen Arnold, Interested Party, Sacramento
Donna Paul, Interested Party, Sacramento
Tom Biglione, Interested Party, Sacramento
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